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	Minutes

	What
	Ipswich Bicycle Club Committee Meeting

	Why
	Monthly Meeting

	When
	7pm Wednesday 19th July 2017 

	Where
	Greshams, 312 Tuddenham Rd, Ipswich IP4 3QJ

	Attended
	Will Taylor (Chair)

Paul Rippon
Les Roper

Marcus Sharpe

	Mike Kingshott 

Mark Salter

Nigel Bunton -Guest
Anne Betts


	


	Item
	
	Action

	1 
	Apologies

Wendy Boother, David Boother, Jane De Boltz, Jackie Smith and Steve Grimwood

	

	2
	Last Minutes

Action Points
PR asked if Tim Butler and Mick Hearn be removed from the Committee email list. Whilst they are VPs of the Club, they are not Committee Members. The alternative is that we send the Minutes to all the VPs each month. PR.

CJ has been emailed the Club, to express his appreciation for his voucher he received in recognition of being Treasurer for many years. 

	

	3
	Secretary Reports
Road Race and Track 

Nothing to report at present.
TT

MTB

CX

Social Rides 
· LR reported that the numbers of people attending the SSR were quite high, and with additional people coming along last week. The ferry at Bawsey had been used by Club members, which had been previously advertised on the Club FaceBook page. 

· An email has been sent to the Club regarding the SSRs. This was discussed at some length with LR and the other Members present. Nigel Bunton made a positive contribution, and agreed to help out with regard to new routes and cafes, in conjunction with LR. Regrettably LR stood by his decision to stand down as Ride Leader, but will continue at present with Nigel Bunton’s help.
1. The number of routes and Cafes used by the Club seems to be quite limited.
· It was agreed that members can suggest, as always, new routes and Cafes, to the Ride Leaders.
· It is worth remembering that not all Cafes want large groups of cyclists turning up on mass, and that others simply do not have the space to accommodate the SSRs due to the popularity of the rides.
· The routes are to be more flexible where it is appropriate. It is accepted there are a limited number of roads/routes.
· The route could be split the distance 60/40 with a later café stop. Lots of cafes would rather the groups had left before the lunch time trade starts to appear.

· An earlier start time could be used, if a longer ride was wanted. For example to Maglia Rosso.

In relation to speed and distance all the groups were discussed. It is quite clear that there is no easy answer to people’s perception of where they should be. Sometimes the group speed is slightly high, or low. This seems to annoy people who want a more rigid structure, but that doesn’t suit everyone either. 
WT mentioned changing the colour system to remove any kind of stigmatism over the groups.

LR commented that other people are quite happy with the current system that is in place, but that some become almost obsessed with the average speeds.

People don’t seem to be comfortably taking their turn on the front of a ride, but do not know their way around Suffolk in order to lead a ride with confidence.

It was agreed to keep the colour system that we have already and try to encourage more people to suggest routes and café stops.

Nigel Bunton is to help organize new routes and café stops, with LR as his Deputy.

It was reminded that all riders must be appropriately dressed for the conditions. They should have their own spare tubes, pump/gas, and tools if required. Riders should remember to return tubes/gas if they have been helped out, or in some way re-imburse the contributor in some way. The Club is not responsible for tubes and gas etc..

	

	4
	Coaching

Adam Keer has stated that the Club Mark programme is on target, with JN and SG now being CX Coaches.


	

	5
	Membership 
· 197 members at present. 
· Mike Kingshott has emailed all the ex-Members of the Club about rejoining the Club.
· It was discussed at this point about the rules governing the lapsed Members not rejoining, and whether or not they should be entitled to the half year price. It was agreed to introduce this change at the AGM. Riders who are not IBC Members are currently racing under the Club banner, and this is to be looked into further. 
· All enquires to the Club had been answered on the open FB page and via email.

· The new Bank account will enable Members to have annual Direct Debits, which then will be communicated between PR and MKingshott

	PR

MKs

	6
	Club Clothing
· MKerr has the Endura Club Clothing now. 
· It is to be advertised via the FaceBook page and an email about the Club Clothing being available to purchase at the next Social evening on the 7th August.
· SG to be contacted with regard to putting on a basic bike maintenance course.

	WB

MKr

MSh

SG

	7
	Finance

· Progress is being made with regard to the Club having Treasurers account at the Lloyds Bank, on the Corn Exchange. This will make deposits easier.

· The signatories of the new account will be the Chairman, Treasurer and Secretary. This is in line with the current signatories. 

· The Bank Of Scotland Account is all update, with the bank statements being delivered to PR around the 14th of the month.


	

	8
	Secretary


	

	9
	Welfare
Given that there is such a large cross section of Members there are no issues.


	

	10
	Media
All up to date. MS asked for a new photo for the Club website.

	PR

	11
	Social Events & Trophies
· 44 people are going to attend to Club BBQ at Greshams on the 13th August. 
· Marcus is going to source some children’s games and provide a raffle. SG to be contacted in respect of some raffle prizes.
· AB’s has kindly agreed to do a Pin the Saddle on the Bike.

· Marcus has started to think about what kind of function to have for the Annual dinner in February 

· MKsht mentioned having separate Mens and Womens trophies for those SSRs who compete the Hill Climb. This action was agreed. 


	MShp

	12
	Any Other Business
· Hill Climb is to organized. It has occurred before the Annual Eastern District Championships last year.

· Jo Newsteads flowers for the coaching that was carried out, are to be given/purchased at a convenient point.

· Tankards for Adam, Pete, Ross, and Phil, if they haven’t already received one, for the contribution they make to Coaching

·  Stage 6 of The Tour of Britain comes through Ipswich on Friday 8th September. It was suggested that the Club rides to Aldeburgh for the finish, and maybe try to get some Press for the Club and the Stage. 
The 2016-17 meetings are at 7.30pm on the third Wednesday monthly in The Ven Yew room at Greshams on:
21 Dec, 18 Jan, 15 Feb, 15 Mar, 19 Apr, 17 May, 21 Jun, 19 Jul, 20 Sep, 18 Oct. [No Aug]

The AGM is on Mon 6 Nov 2017.


	MKerr
MShp
WB

MShp
MKsht
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